
│

PO Box 215 Fortitude Valley, Q 4006 

230 Lutwyche Road Windsor Q 4030 

P 07 3250 0240  F 07 3250 0292  www.true.org.au                            ABN 009 860 164 Family Planning Queensland 

 

 

 

 

 
Queensland Parliament Human Rights Bill 2018  

Consultation Submission 
 
The Human Rights Bill was introduced to Parliament by Yvette D’Ath MP, Attorney-
General and Minister for Justice on 31 October 2018. The Bill was then referred to 
the Legal Affairs and Community Safety Committee, who are now calling for public 
submissions1. 
 
True Relationships and Reproductive Health (True) supports an enforceable Human 
Rights Act in Queensland. This document provides a brief overview of why True 
supports the proposed legislation, and which areas of the Bill could be refined to 
provide clarification and strengthen implementation. 
 
True Relationships and Reproductive Health  
 
True is a non-profit organisation that provides expert reproductive and sexual 
healthcare. For over 40 years, True has been prominent in the delivery of clinical 
services and professional training for medical practitioners, teachers and sector 
professionals.  
 
True has seven offices and twenty two clinics across Queensland. Clinics specialise 
in contraceptive choices including long acting reversible contraception (LARC). 
Clinical services include pregnancy planning, pre-conception care, pregnancy and 
postnatal care, menstruation concerns, menopause, cervical screening and sexual 
health screening. Education services include health promotion, health literacy 
education, community partnerships and the All Schools Program.  
 
True offers a wide range of workforce development solutions that are tailored for 
specific needs and groups. In 2016-2017 True provided professional development 
and adult education to over 20,000 people. True is a member of Family Planning 
Alliance Australia, the nation’s peak body in reproductive and sexual health.   
 
In Support of a Human Rights Act for Queensland 
 
Queensland would benefit from an enforceable Human Rights Act2.  
 
Human rights frameworks enable universal access to reproductive and sexual health 
care. Rights based approaches celebrate diversity and respect personal agency and 
choice, the foundations of reproductive autonomy and justice. A Human Rights Act 
should protect the human rights of Queenslanders, increasing access, opportunities, 
equity and justice.  
 
This Bill will enable Queenslanders to make a complaint to the Anti-Discrimination 
Commission/Human Rights Commission. This structure and subsequent resourcing 
will have beneficial impacts for communities across Queensland. Increased financial 
accessibility will enable greater equity and mutual accountability, particularly for rural 
and remote populations.  
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